
From: Anthony McClure <tmcclure@usa.com>
To: Lt. Governor's OfficeLtGov@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 10/24/2017 1:45:33 PM
Subject: Upcoming Primary and Meeting in Fort Mill

Greetings Kevin,
 
  I am sure you are busy beyond anyone's wildest imagination, but hopefully this will get to you. First, I just 
wanted you to know that I am no longer active with the Board of Elections, have decided it's time for some 
others to get involved in that endeavor. Since I am no longer involved with elections at the precinct, I now 
have the freedom to be a bit more "visable" when supporting certain candidates. Beth and I want you to know 
that we would love to help deliver the Concrete Precinct here in the Powdersville area to you when the 
primary comes along. We will be happy to host a meet and greet, and would love to support your efforts any 
way we can. Please give my contact info to your campaign staff in the event that they would like to reach out 
to us.
 
  Also, I would consider it a huge personal favor if you would give my friend, Tim Newman, just a quick two or 
three minutes for him to introduce himself to you following your speech in Fort Mill on Thursday eventing. 
Tim is organizing a non-profit designed to aid young people here in SC with challenges such as autism in 
making the transition from school in to the world of work.
 
Thanks Kevin!
T Mc
 
Tony McClure
 
Cell - 864 423-0943
 
Fax - 864 295-2881
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